
Town Hall & Murrey Tennis Courts – Timeline and Summary 

We are excited to announce renovations and resurfacing work at the South Riding Tennis Courts! 

Murrey Park was completed in the Fall of 2023 and is open for play.  

 

4/18/2024: Permanent surface paint is scheduled to begin 4/25 and should be completed by 

5/3 weather permitting. 

4/16/2024: Locks have been installed at the Town Hall courts. 

2/12/2024: The Town Hall courts are now open. Please note the surface painting will be 

completed in the spring when the temperatures are warmer.  

 

 

1/26/2024: The weather (temperatures and snow) has delayed the electrician’s work at the 
Town Hall courts.  
 
1/2/2024: The lights have been delivered and are being installed. Once the electrical work is 
complete and the accessory equipment is installed the courts will open for play in the 
intermediate state. The final color coating will be completed in the spring after the last frost.  



 
11/24/2023: The fencing mesh was installed at the Town Hall courts today. The lights are 
scheduled for delivery in mid-December.  

 
 
 
11/14/2023: The concrete was poured today at the Town Hall courts. Plastic and concrete 
blankets will be laid over the surface. Soon we’ll see the fencing go up and upon delivery the 
lighting will be installed.  
 

 
 



 
 
11/8/2023: The photo below shows the moisture barrier and tension rods in place at the Town 
Hall courts. The concrete pour is scheduled for 11/14, weather permitting. 

 
 
10/27/2023: Murrey Tennis Courts will be opened for play by close of business Monday, 
October 30th. As of right now, one side of the court still needs additional drying time to properly 
cure. 
 
Town Hall Tennis Courts demolish continues. The courts look so barren without the fencing and 
lighting accessories. Electrical infrastructure has begun as well.  
 
10/12/2023:  

The Town Hall Tennis Courts have reached the end of their service life and in need renovating. 

The project will include a new post tension concrete surface, new lighting, and new fencing. 

Construction is scheduled to begin October 19th. This project is estimated to take 8-10 weeks 

with weather permitting. The color coating will be completed in the spring if temperatures 

become too cold. While waiting for spring, lines will be painted, and the courts will be reopened 

for use until the weather is appropriate for color coating.  

A fiberglass overlay will be applied to resurface the Murrey Tennis Courts. This will also 

reinforce currently uncracked areas of the court surface. The resurfacing is scheduled to begin 

October 16th and is estimated to be completed by the following week, weather permitting. 

For alternative tennis court use during the closing of SR courts please visit Conklin Park. 

 

https://www.southriding.net/conklin-park/


 


